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Minutes 

03.03.2025 

 

• Performance Update 

Brevet/National judging – Congratulations given to Nerys Williams, who retained 
her Brevet judging qualification for the next cycle. One further individual to 
attend online course later in the year.  

Squad programme 2025 – Plans for 2025-26 programme well underway and will 
be shared in the next couple of weeks. Parent induction booked in for March 
squad session.  

Budgets/investment – Despite Lottery Funding via Sport Wales reducing 
significantly, investment into the trampolining performance programme is 
increasing for 2025-26.  

Equipment – 4 new Ultimate trampolines now delivered and being used in squad 
sessions and in clubs by performance squad gymnasts.  

BG/Home Nations – ELW and RT attended a session hosted by BG to discuss 
selection policies for squads and international competitions. Joint HN camps 
planned (Wales and Scotland) for Summer 2025.  

• Development Update 

Education – Level 3 modules will run even if low numbers. Welsh Squad 
members will be offered the opportunity to take a Level 1 coaching course.  

Judging (Up to regional) – Old code will be used in competitions until Welsh 
Championships, where new code will be used in FIG competition. Nerys will 
deliver a workshop for judges on the new code if required pre-Welsh. 

New provision – New trampoline club starting in Anglesey. Delyn also looking to 
deliver trampoline sessions.  



 

TAI plan – Pilots planned for second half of the year. Delyn to host a pilot in North 
Wales (August). Two other pilots to be planned – likely to include a Higher of 
Further education establishment.  

Competitions – 2025 Competition Handbook is near completion and will be 
circulated shortly.  

• Safeguarding Update 

Safe environments – Safe environment policy went live in Jan 2025. Coaches are 
required to sign up to the Coach Register via Sport80 – pre requisites will be 
checked (DBS, SPC and Membership). Not having these will impact ability to 
access WG environments. DBS seem to be taking a long time, so advised to start 
process early if new one is required. Open environments now required so 
parents/guardians can view their children, this can help to protect coaches/staff 
from allegations. Promote how to report a concern at all clubs and competitions 
(poster with a QR code) – not just for gymnasts to use. Coaches must be up to 
date with the Home Nation Safe practice policies, these can be found on WG 
website. Next policies to be launched are Nutrition and Training + Loading. Safe 
environment policy also contains useful ratio table and information on 
qualifications required per role.  

• Questions  
 
No questions asked.  

 
 


